New London Green Party
November 1, 2015 - 225 State St, New London

In attendance: Tim Hanser (facilitator), Mirna Martinez, Jason Morris, Daniel Spurr, Bob
Stuller, Ronna Stuller (recorder).

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.
Minutes from the 10/4 regular meeting were approved by consensus.

Treasurer's report: Deposits for the period: $989.00; Expenses: $960.60; Balance: $725.85.
The campaign has received $2,280.23 in loans, to be repaid or forgiven at a later date.

State Central Committee: No one from New London was able to attend the October 13
meeting or the October 21 SCC fundraiser. The fundraiser, organized by Mary Lawrence,
received raves from those who attended.

Old business
(1) 2015 municipal election:
a. Election Day schedule of volunteers and poll closers has been completed; Mirna will
obtain numbers from NL High School, Ronna from Harbor, Jason from Nathan Hale,
Lindsey Blank from City Hall. Ronna will distribute forms for recording vote tallies.

b. Party at HQ after polls close - all Greens, volunteers, supporters, and public invited!
Dan & Liz will perform, food from Northern Indian Restaurant.

c. Post election tasks - pick up lawn signs 11/4, office liquidation by Saturday 11/7

(2) Outreach update:
In-depth discussion deferred. Plan to invite campaign supporters to our next meeting,
on December 6.

New business

(1) Ongoing community service: The candidates enjoyed volunteering at the Senior Center
food pantry; we will continue to help on the last Thursday of each month, when there is
the greatest need. We will also think about additional venues for community service.

Updates

(1) State of the City: No report.

(2) Education: No report.

(3) Riverside Park/NENL: No report.

(4) Thinking Green - Tuesday at 7pm time slot will continue for January-March quarter.

Announcements & upcoming events - None

Meeting was adjourned at 8:38pm. Next meeting will be Sunday, December 6, returning to 19
Evergreen Avenue.

Approved by consensus on December 6, 2015.



